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Rush Common School Newsletter 
 

Friday 12th October 2018 
 

 
Our School Value:  

 
ñDonôt worry about being perfect just be honest ñ. 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 
What a busy couple of weeks it has been! I cannot believe that we are nearing the end of  Term 1a already!  
There have been a huge number of wonderful learning activities taking place across the school, which has kept 
the staff and children extremely busy.   
 
I would like to thank everyone who came to Parentsô Evening this week, it was lovely to see so many of you in 
school. The Book Fair has also been held in school this week and has been very successful. Thank you to 
everyone who supported this event and bought a book. 
 
Yesterday, we held our very first International Day of the Girl Child. The idea for celebrating this important day 
came from one of our Year 6 pupils, Grace. Throughout the day, the children held debates and discussions 
about the benefits of educating girls and the reasons why some girls were not educated; they also designed 
posters and wrote letters to the Prime Minister in order to raise awareness of this issue. The children have so 
far raised over £250 for the Malala Fund. We will be selling raffle tickets until Thurs 18th October for a super 
box of stationery and the raffle will be drawn on Friday 19th October.  All proceeds will go to the Malala fund to 
further girlsô education. I would like to thank everyone who took part with such energy and enthusiasm. I would 
also like to say a special thank you to Grace, whose initial ideas and interest resulted in this wonderful day.  
We will announce the final total raised after half term once all monies are in. 
 
After our successful sponsorship of Gabriel last year through World Vision, I am pleased to announce that this 
academic year the Rush Common School Parliament have decided to raise money to sponsor two girls to 
enable them to receive a good education. More details to follow. 
 
On Wednesday, thirty two of our pupils competed in the Vale Cross Country Finals at Buscot Park after 
successfully qualifiying from the Abingdon round last week.  Very well done to all who took part and the parents 
and staff who supported them so well. Two of our teams are through to the Oxfordshire finals in April. 
 
After many years dedicated service, Mrs Harrop will be leaving us for pastures new at the end of term.  She 
has been appointed as an HLTA at a local school.  I would like to thank her for all her hard work over the years 
and wish her all the very best for this new and exciting opportunity. She has made a significant difference to 
the children in her care and has contributed greatly to the life of the school.   
 
Mrs Joyner will commence her maternity leave at the end of next week. Please join me in wishing her all the 
very best for the forthcoming birth of her baby and wish her and her family every happiness. We look forward 
to seeing her and meeting Baby Joyner very soon!   
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 

Jacquie Stevenson  

Headteacher 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        



  
    

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

           School News             
 
 
 
 

 
Internal Day of The Girl Child 

 
 
 
 
 
 

            
 
 
 

    
 

The children had an exciting day marking the Internal 
Day of The Girl Child yesterday. Classes enjoyed a 
day of activities including debating óWhy are equal 
rights important?ô They also learnt more about what it 
is like be taught without resources, as many children 
around the world experience. 
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Laura Ellen Anderson 
Thank you to Laura Ellen Anderson, author of the Amelia Fang books who visited the school 
last week to speak to Year 3 & 4 pupils. 
 

 

Vale Cross Country Finals 
On Wed 10th October pupils from Rush Common attended the Vale Finals, set in the beautiful 
surroundings of Buscot Park NT, Faringdon. The course proved to be a much tougher and undulating 
but the runners could not have pushed themselves harder on what was an unusually hot October 
afternoon. The girlsô teams finished just outside of the top 3 from 10 schools and the boysô teams both 
finished 2nd place and are now through to the Oxfordshire School Games finals next spring. A fantastic 
effort by everyone, well done! 
 

                           
 

                                                 



  
    

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Secret Garden Cake Sale 
Thank you to everyone who supported the 
cake sale in aid of the schoolôs óSecret 
Gardenô.  We raised just over £200! 
 

 

Junior Newbury Building Society 
Exciting news! The Rush Common branch of 
the Junior Newbury Building Society will open 
on Friday 19th October at 12pm outside Mrs 
Davies' classroom. The JNBS scheme will give 
our pupils a sense of achievement as they save 
and is a fun way of teaching them about the 
value of money and how to look after their 
savings. If your child has opened an account 
with us, please encourage them to come and 
visit us to save their money (no matter how 
small) and start building up their sticker 
collection to achieve their bronze, silver, gold 
and supersaver certificates. If your child (Years 
3 to 6) would like to open an account with us, 
please come and visit us on a Friday or ask Mrs 
Donovan for an application form. 

 

Help needed!  
We are looking at developing the school pond, making it accessible for all the children in the school and 

a place where wildlife would like to come! It would be a fantastic resource for the school. We would be 

very grateful for any help whether that be sharing your knowledge, time or materials. Autumn would be a 

great time to get this project completed so please let the school office or Mrs McLardie in Foundation 

Stage know if you can help in anyway as soon as possible. Thank you.  

  

                                                      
 

School Dinners 
Please remember that school dinners now 
cost £2.15 per day. The total cost for Term 
1a is £66.65.  
Can we please ask that payment for 
school dinners via our online payment 
system, Parent Mail. If you are having any 
problems please contact the school office.  
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Year 6 transfer to secondary Sept 2019 
Parents can now submit online applications for 
children to transfer from primary to secondary 
school for Year 7 entry in September 2019. 
Parents should apply direct 
at: www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/secondaryadmissions 

Parents unable or unwilling to apply online, can 
complete the secondary application form by hand, 
this should then be posted recorded delivery to the 
Admissions Team or hand delivered to County 
Hall. 

We  advise parents to apply online where possible 
as this is the most secure method of applying. 

The deadline for receipt of completed 
applications, online or on paper, is 31 October 
2018. 

 

2nd Abingdon Scout Group Firework 
Display 

This yearsô display is taking place on 3rd  
November at Long Furlong Community Centre.  
You will be able to purchase tickets from the 
school office for this event.  We will send out 
communication via InTouch once the tickets 
have been released.  
 

               
 

 

     Achievements      

  

Karate 
Congratulations to Felix in Year 1 who 
recently achieved his orange belt in 
karate. It involved learning and practicing 
a complicated move. Well done! 
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Dates for your diary 2018 / 2019  
 
Ambitions Day Thursday 18th October 
 
End of Autumn Term 1a Friday 19th October 3.00pm 
 
Start of Autumn Term 1b Monday 29th October 
 
Flu Vacinations (Year 1 ï 5) Monday 5th November 
 
Foundation Stage Party Tuesday 6th November 3.30pm - 4.45pm 
 
School Discos (Year 1 ï 6) Thursday 8th November  
                                                                        Years 1&2 - 4:00-5:30 
                                                                        Years 3&4 - 5:45-7:15 
                                                                        Years 5&6 - 7:30-9:00 
 
Remembrance Day                                      Friday 9th November 
 
M&M production of óPeter Panô                  Wednesday 14th November 
for school ï sponsored by FoRC  
 
Non-School Uniform Day                             Friday 16th November 
(in aid of FoRC Christmas Bazaar  
and Children in Need Day) 
 
Beep Beep Day ï FS & KS1 Thursday 22nd November 
 
Christmas Bazaar Friday 30th November (details tbc) 
 
FS Nativity Production Week beginning 3rd December (date and time tbc) 
 
KS1 Nativity Productions                        Week beginning 10th December (dates and times                                                                        
 tbc) 
 
Christmas Jumper Day Friday 14th December 
 
Christmas Dinner Day  Wednesday 19th December 
 
End of Autumn Term 1b Friday 21st December 1.30pm 
 
Start of Spring Term 2a Monday 7th January 2019 
 
Prayer Space in School Monday 14th ï Friday 18th January 2019 
 
Art and RE Week Monday 14th ï Friday 18th January 2019 
 
End of Spring Term 2a Friday 15th February 2019 3.00pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
    

 
 

 
 
Local Community News 
 
Please note items and events detailed below are for information purposes only. Rush Common School do not 
endorse or make recommendations.      
 
       

 

                          
 

                      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
    

 
 

 
 

 
 

                                                                       
 



  
    

 
 

          
 
 

            
 
 
 
 
                                                                           



  
    

 
 

   

 
                                                                    

 


